

DLC Business Meeting – Chat Log

from Allen Moyer to everyone:
Im here but can't unmute

from Susanne Caro to everyone:
I am here!

from Cynthia Etkin to everyone:
Minutes from spring 2023: <https://fdlp.gov/file-repository-item/spring-dlc-meeting-minutes-may-1-2-2023>

from Aimee Quinn to everyone:
So moved

from Gwen Sinclair to everyone:
Second

from Valerie Glenn to everyone:
Congratulations Susanne!

from Hayley Johnson to everyone:
Congrats, Susanne!

from Jennifer Morgan to everyone:
Congratulations, Susanne!

from Cynthia Etkin to everyone:
Congratulations Susanne!

from Gwen Sinclair to everyone:
Congratulations, Susanne!

from Kelly Smith to everyone:
congrats and thanks, susanne!

from Jenny Groome to everyone:
Congrats Susanne!

from Lori Thornton to everyone:
Thumbs way up!

from Joshua Finnell to everyone:
Congrats, Susanne!

from Ella Shurr to everyone:
Congrats!!

from Aimee Quinn to everyone:
Yea! Congratulations Susanne!

from Angie Bonnell to everyone:
Congratulations, Susanne!!!

from Sinai Wood to everyone:
Yay! Susanne!!

from Kate Pitcher to everyone:
Congratulations Susanne!

from Amy Laub to everyone:
congratulations, Susanne

from Monica Dorame to everyone:
Congratulations Susanne! Yay for NM!

from Celina McDonald to everyone:
Congratulations!

from Angie Bonnell to everyone:
Thank you, Kelly! :)

from Helen Keremedjiev to everyone:
Congrats, Susanne!

from Cynthia Etkin to everyone:
GPO Responses to the Council's UCUP Working Group Recommendations: <https://www.fdlp.gov/file-repository-item/gpo-responses-councils-ucup-working-group-recommendations-may-23-2023>

from Aimee Quinn to everyone:
Thanks, Cindy.

from Cynthia Etkin to everyone:
PURL Working Group Report: <https://www.fdlp.gov/sites/default/files/dlc-purl-wg-final-report-and-transmittal-09262023.pdf>

from Aimee Quinn to everyone:
Great report Will and working group!

from Cynthia Etkin to everyone:
GPO Responses to Council's spring 2023 recommendations:
https://www.fdlp.gov/sites/default/files/file_repo/2023-09-20-LTR-DLC-gpo-response-spring-2023-recommendations.pdf

from Joshua Finnell to everyone:
Thank you, Will!

from Will Stringfellow to everyone:
My pleasure to serve

from Susanne Caro to everyone:
1st Civid Report <https://fdlp.gov/file-repository-item/first-report-depository-library-councils-working-group-long-term-impacts-covid>

from Cynthia Etkin to everyone:
COVID-19 Implications Report: <https://fdlp.gov/file-repository-item/first-report-depository-library-councils-working-group-long-term-impacts-covid>

from Cynthia Etkin to everyone:
Rstudio: <https://www.fdlp.gov/file-repository/988/r-data-analysis-q6-2021-biennial-survey>

from Lisa Pritchard to everyone:
Yay! Thank you, Rick & Susanne & GPO!

from Rick Mikulski to everyone:
Everyone on the group was excellent to work with!

from Lisa Pritchard to everyone:
Yes, it was a fantastic group!

from Aimee Quinn to everyone:
I'd just say whew!

from Kelly Smith to everyone:
Just adding thanks to everyone!

from Susanne Caro to everyone:
Lisa- it is a great group that will need a new chair. Want to volunteer? :)

from Lisa Pritchard to everyone:
Thanks to everyone for all of the work on behalf of the FDLP community!

from Gwen Sinclair to everyone:
Thanks to all working groups and committee members!

from Joshua Finnell to everyone:
Thanks to all the working groups and committees!

from Lisa Pritchard to everyone:
Hee Hee Susanne.

from Ronnie Joiner to everyone:
Thanks to the committees!

from Charlie she-her Amiot to everyone:
+100 Aimee.

from Jennifer Morgan to everyone:
Good luck, Aimee!

from Rick Mikulski to everyone:
Yes! We are extremely lucky to have such an excellent community of librarians. Thanks to GPO & DLC for organizing all this.

from Susanne Caro to everyone:
yay Aimee!

from Jen Kirk to everyone:
Josh = NE, Rich = MW, Valerie = South, Jen = West

from Aimee Quinn to everyone:
So Jen, one of the very first things I did as a young librarian was to develop a collaborative collection development area across state lines between depositories in Spokane, Pullman, Moscow ID, and northern Idaho. We called ourselves SCUDL - Spokane Union of Documents Librarians

from Susanne Caro to everyone:
I strongly recommend having representation – or at least inviting representation from each state in the region.

from Brent Abercrombie to everyone:
I agree Susanne

from Aimee Quinn to everyone:
I say this because communication is so very important in doing anything cooperatively. It takes a lot of time to coordinate - more than one thinks.

from Aimee Quinn to everyone:
1

from Angie Bonnell to everyone:
It will be important in understanding how NCSAs will work with regionals.

from Susanne Caro to everyone:
Can we have a one-sheet handout on this to share with our community?

from Hayley Johnson to everyone:
+1 susanne

from Aimee Quinn to everyone:
+1 Susanne - perhaps GPO can send it out to all FDLs?

from Susanne Caro to everyone:

Sorry

from Christine Fletcher to everyone:
A handout would be great!

from Gwen Sinclair to everyone:
Regionals also need to communicate with selectives, as we heard in REGIL meeting.

from Angie Bonnell to everyone:
+1 Susanne. I'll be meeting with the library admin soon to discuss what this will mean.

from Cynthia Etkin to everyone:
All depository coordinators will be invited to the forthcoming meeting of their NCSA and are encouraged to attend.

from Kate Pitcher to everyone:
FAQS are available at <https://www.fdlp.gov/file-repository/1000/digital-fdlp-implementation>

from Gwen Sinclair to everyone:
+1 Kelly

from Aimee Quinn to everyone:
+1 Kelly

from Mary Clark to everyone:
=1 Kelly

from Angie Bonnell to everyone:
+1 Kelly ... details

from Jill Vassilakos-Long to everyone:
Probably dumb question - but is there any way that a note can be in CGP records about the last date of print distribution along with the URL for electronic publication of serials? (Maybe this is being done already?)

from Aimee Quinn to everyone:
Great idea, Jill!

from Jennifer Morgan to everyone:
+1 Jill

from Jenny Groome to everyone:
+1 Jill

from Kelly Smith to everyone:
exactly

from Arlene Weible to everyone:

I think the FAQ that does exist should be updated based on comments from this conference.

from Aimee Quinn to everyone:
+1 Arlene

from Susanne Caro to everyone:
+1 Arlene

from Arlene Weible to everyone:
Especially what will not be changing around expectations for currently housed collections.

from Allen Moye to everyone:
Best Practice

from Jenny Groome to everyone:
+1 Arlene

from Jenny Groome to everyone:
+1 Jen

from Joshua Finnell to everyone:
+1 Jen

from Arlene Weible to everyone:
Yes, please ... all digital doesn't describe a service model very well!

from Cynthia Etkin to everyone:
@ Arlene we are updating the FAQs

from Jenny Groome to everyone:
+1 Joshua

from Aimee Quinn to everyone:
Spot on, Josh!

from Kelly Smith to everyone:
+1 Valerie

from Arlene Weible to everyone:
If you want depository coordinators to pay more attention, mention moving away from item numbers!

from Laurie Hall to everyone:
LSCM is evaluating the potential of not creating item numbers for digital items, lots of pros and cons and what would replace services to gather and deliver bib records

from Jenny Groome to everyone:
Some item numbers helps selection when you want all of hearings, GAO reports, etc. And then could also add specific monographs/serials titles

from Scott Matheson to everyone:

Right, a lot hangs on item numbers, so changes, even positive changes, need to be made carefully.

from Rich Gause to everyone:

and linkages between the materials we already have and the newer materials received

from Jenny Groome to everyone:

Would you want to have to select each and every item?

from Jennifer Morgan to everyone:

Re: LRPR 34(?), will an all-digital depository be required to let patrons into their physical spaces? Asking, because I know of one library that is leaving the FDLR because they don't want to let the public into their library anymore. Does all-digital redefine "public access" and "public service"?

from Laurie Hall to everyone:

Some GitHub collections of bib records are addressing some of these categories of bib records

from Susanne Caro to everyone:

What will this do to SuDocs? I'm used to searching for materials by that number.

from Arlene Weible to everyone:

Collaboration at the NCSA level, involving the wide community, needs time!

from Gwen Sinclair to everyone:

@Jennifer Morgan, I think we'll still have to let them in to use computers.

from Jenny Groome to everyone:

I would really like to see SuDoc with electronic

from Angie Bonnell to everyone:

On a different note. As a really old depository (1858) I want to make sure my library is a good steward for the older print. I want to, of course, keep the major sets most useful here for patrons' needs, but some would be better elsewhere. I think.

from Jenny Groome to everyone:

I would think all digital would mean MORE public access to computers

from Charlie she-her Amiot to everyone:

Riffing off Jennifer, sometimes I feel like I'm the only thing keeping us in.

from Mary Clark to everyone:

@Susanne, the library of Virginia no longer creates call numbers for digital state pubs because they don't have a "shelf" location. This is a new policy...don't know the full implications yet

from Jenny Groome to everyone:

Searching by SuDoc helps. And Andriot works by Sudoc number to track serials

from Kelly Smith to everyone:

I noted Scott's mention (at some point!) that changes can be made, if necessary, after decisions are made about locations of the limited print copies, which was good to hear. But I do think the timeline seems very ambitious for thoughtful consideration.

from Gwen Sinclair to everyone:

+1 Kelly

from Jenny Groome to everyone:

+1 Kelly - but legislation....

from Jenny Groome to everyone:

Many of these comments have been made in previous meetings too

from Jenny Groome to everyone:

Thanks for a great conference!

from Gwen Sinclair to everyone:

Release to all!

from Amy Laub to everyone:

+1 Gwen

from Angie Bonnell to everyone:

+1 Gwen

from Jacqui Celecia to everyone:

+1Gwen

from Jenny Groome to everyone:

I remember some past DLC meetings when DLC had some strong recommendations for GPO/FDLP. It's been nice when things work smoothly. It seems like DLC might be able to speak for us on the common themes

from Gwen Sinclair to everyone:

There have been a lot of questions about how decisions will be made about who gets the limited distribution titles. We can request more detail about GPO's methodology.

from Jenny Groome to everyone:

+1 Gwen

from Rich Gause to everyone:

in some local government/school board meetings, members of the audience have been known to raise green sheets of paper to express their support for what a speaker is saying; might keep the audience of depository community members awake in face-to-face DLC meetings if you're anticipating indication of our group feeling about a topic

from Jenny Groome to everyone:

+1 Rich

from Kelly Smith to everyone:

+1 Angie

from Gwen Sinclair to everyone:

Yes

from Joshua Finnell to everyone:

Yes

from Angie Bonnell to everyone:

yes

from Hayley Johnson to everyone:

yes

from Kelly Smith to everyone:

yes

from Kelly Smith to everyone:

secnded

from Jenny Groome to everyone:

Please request more information

from Scott Matheson to everyone:

@Valerie, that's correct.

from Aimee Quinn to everyone:

I propose commendations to Will Stringfellow and to Rick Mikulski for their extraordinary work respectively on the PURL WG and the COVID-19 WG and that Council thanks each of them for extending their service to see the completion of the work.

from Susanne Caro to everyone:

I don't know if we need this since it sounds like this is already in process- Request the updating of the Digital Implementation based on feedback from the 2023 Conference.

from Susanne Caro to everyone:

+11111 Aimee

from Joshua Finnell to everyone:

+1 Susanne

from Susanne Caro to everyone:

*Digital Implementation FAQ

from Jenny Groome to everyone:

+1 Susanne

from Jenny Groome to everyone:
A formal recommendation is helpful - using our comments

from Arlene Weible to everyone:
Maybe review the FAQ by DLC to make sure it is clear and covers everything you've heard before it is disseminated?

from Kelly Smith to everyone:
yes

from Jenny Groome to everyone:
+1 Gwen

from Aimee Quinn to everyone:
Agreed, Gwen.

from Jenny Groome to everyone:
include, but not limited to, the following...

from Jenny Groome to everyone:
didn't mean to send that

from Arlene Weible to everyone:
Good job Jen in capturing all of that!

from Joshua Finnell to everyone:
Good job, Jen.

from Aimee Quinn to everyone:
Excellent!

from Allen Moyer to everyone:
Sounds good!

from Jill Vassilakos-Long to everyone:
@Scott – Bib records are forever. Updating CGP with information on last print distribution when the last serial issue is printed (and URL for electronic issues going forward), would be enormously helpful for decades to come.

from Jenny Groome to everyone:
bersThank you council mem

from Kelly Seifert to everyone:
you're doing great, Jen!

from Kelly Smith to everyone:

+1 Kelly

from Bruce Pencek to everyone:

Thinking back to item numbers, SuDocs, and publication notes: what thought is being given to the completeness of item-level information passed into the knowledgebases underlying discovery layers? My library relies on them, both for in-library and public-facing purposes, virtually to the exclusion of all other sources. We don't have the staff time to clean or augment records until we hit a glitch, and our pool of expertise is shrinking.

from Andie Craley to everyone:

+1 Scott and Jill

from Jennifer Morgan to everyone:

+1 Aimee

from Hayley Johnson to everyone:

I've captured it

from Scott Matheson to everyone:

@Bruce, KB holdings is something that LSCM staff are investigating, but in a very early stage.

from Kelly Smith to everyone:

+1 Valerie

from Angie Bonnell to everyone:

+1 Valerie

from Susanne Caro to everyone:

Can we get something like a 5 year pin for those who have extended service?

from Rob Mead to everyone:

+1 Susanne

from Susanne Caro to everyone:

Thank you!

from Lisa Pritchard to everyone:

Thank you for your good work.

from Arlene Weible to everyone:

You've heard enough from us already. Good work everyone on DLC and especially Jen!

from Christopher Whitfield to everyone:

Thank you for all the information.

from Kelly Smith to everyone:

Thanks to everyone for a very engaged conference!